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The sSecretary of State of the United States of America ta the

Canadian Mi'nister* at WVasýhingtofl

DEPARTMÉNT 0F STATE,
WASHINGTON,

August 7, 1941.-

Sir,

1 have, the honour to acknowledge the receipt of your Note INo. 462 of

JuIy 22, 1941, informing this Goverumnent thiat the Government of Canada is

consjdering relaxing the Load Line Rules for ships making voyages on lakes

or rivers by allowîng lesser freeboards in certain shîps.

This matter hias been referred to the appropriate American authority with

a recommendation that it endeavour to cooperate with the desires expressed

ini your note. A further communication wîll be addressed to you as soon as a

reply is reeeived.
Accept, etc.,

For the Secretary of State:

G. 1IOWLAND SHIAW.

The Secretary of State of the United States- of Amnerica to the
Canadian Minister at Washington

DEPARTMENT 0F STATE,

WASHINGTON,
September 5, 1941.

Si,,

I have the honour to refer again to your note io. 462 of JuIy 22, 1941

inforùling this Government that the Government of Canada is considermng relax-

ing the Load Line Rules for ships making voyages on' lakes or rivers by allowing

lesser freeboards in certain ships.

I have xiow been informed by the Depoartment ofCommerce that the Départ.

ment agrees that during the emergency proclaimied by the Iresident of the TSùitec

Sttson May 27, 1941, if Canadian vessols entering United States ports ar(

mark1 wifli Inad lines under regulations esofintialIy the saine as those con.

1ua5liI
bced on


